Henry Walker

Partner hwalker@bradley.com 615.252.2363 direct



In Re: Docket No. 23-00036

July 26, 2024

Electronically Filed In TPUC Docket Room on July 26, 2024 at 11:24 a.m.

David Foster Director, Utility Division Tennessee Public Utility Commission 502 Deaderick Street, 4th Floor Nashville, TN 37243

Dear David,

This is a follow-up to the letter I wrote you on May 16, 2024, requesting that the Commission staff send a data request to Limestone Utility Operating Company regarding the state of repairs at Limestone's treatment facility at Grasslands and Limestone's best estimate as to when the facility will be in sufficient condition to handle the anticipated effluent from thirty-nine new homes planned for Nash Ridge.

On July 25, 2024, Limestone's chief engineer filed an affidavit stating that, as a result of repairs that Limestone has made, the Grasslands facility now has the capability of handling the anticipated effluent from those thirty-nine homes.¹

In light of the engineer's sworn statement, my earlier request is now unnecessary. Please do not hesitate to call or email me if you have any questions.

Sincerely,

Henry Walker (B.P.R. 000272)

Bradley Arant Boult Cummings LLP

1221 Broadway, Suite 2400 Nashville, Tennessee 37203

(615) 252-2363

hwalker@bradley.com

cc: Melvin Malone Katherine Barnes

¹ The Commission's final order in Docket 23-00036, issued January 26, 2024 directed Limestone not to connect houses from Nash Ridge until Limestone had first filed a sworn statement from an engineer that the treatment facility at Grasslands could handle the thirty-nine additional houses. Limestone has now done that.